ROCKY MOUNTAIN PBS

February 26, 2014

Mr. Hossein Hashemzadeh

Deputy Chief, Video Division

Media Bureau

Federal Communications Commission
445 12th Street SW

Washington, DC 20554

RE: TV Translator Stations A44CT, Fac. ID 14034 (Boulder, CO);
KO6LX, Fac. ID 23197 (Glenwood Springs, CO); and
K29CZ, Fac. ID 69192 (Durango, CO)

Dear Mr. Hashemzadeh:

Rocky Mountain Public Broadcasting Network, Inc. (RMPBN) received your letter of
February 5, 2014 regarding the three translators, listed above, for which RMPBN did not
file a renewal application. RMPBN has abandoned all three of these translators, as
described below, and no longer has a need for the license authorizations.

RMPBN originally rebroadcasted KRMA's signal in Boulder, CO using analog translator
K44CT but replaced it in 2008 with digital translator K24HQ-D (Fac. ID 167431). Similarly,
in 2010, we replaced analog translator KO6LX (Glenwood Springs) with K45KC-D (Fac. ID
167430) to rebroadcast KRMJ's signal on channel 46. With regard to Durango analog
translator K29CZ, we upgraded to a full-service transmitter KRMU (Fac. ID 84224), for
which we were granted a license to cover in 2005.

Thus, RMPBN has abandoned translators K44CT, KO6LX, and K29CZ, and no longer
operates those stations. If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact us in-house
at 303-620-5704 or our outside counsel, Mark Balkin, at (985) 629-0750.

Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

W o

Marissa Johnson
Attorney for Regulatory Matters

1089 Bannock Street
Denver, CO 80204

P 303-892-6666

F 303-620-5600



